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Addendum #2  

1. The PS&E for this project will use the TxDOT Standard Specifications Manual (November 2014 

edition) 

2. On page 6 of the RFQ, please omit and disregard the 8th bullet under Item 3 (Success in gaining 

environmental approvals) 

3. What is the SOQ page limit? There is no page limit to the overall SOQ, however, there are page 

limits to experience of assigned staff and team members to the project as well as page limits of 

sample projects similar to the project. 

4. “A demonstration of the firms understanding of the project through an outline of their 

suggested approach to the project.” Page limit? There is no page limit associated with this item 

in the RFQ. 

5. Will the existing bridge with the pedestrian walkway remain in place? Yes 

6. Any city initiated ACP overlay expected within the project limits? No 

7. Any ACP associated with the project? This will be determined by the engineer of record for the 

project. 

8. Where will inlets be located? This will be determined by the engineer of record for the project. 

9. Will ADA ramps be required at intersecting streets? ADA/TDLR design standards will be used. 

10. Will the drainage study only address addition of impervious cover (the proposed sidewalks)? 

Yes, unless deemed otherwise by the engineer of record for the project. 

11. Estimated construction cost of the project? The TxDOT grant application construction estimate 

was approximately $1.17 million 

12. Will there be a requirement for public engagement on this project? There is no formal public 

engagement requirement for this project. Any minimal public engagement is listed in the ‘Scope 

of Work’ in the RFQ. 

13. On page 7 of the RFQ, documentation is requested as to how the required 15% DBE goal will be 

met. Are there specific forms that must be filled out and included in the RFQ response? There is 

no specific form to be filled out. Please state the DBE, the tasks that the DBE will complete, and 

provide their TxDOT Unified Certification Program information. Percentages will be certified 

during the contract negotiation period. 

14. Should the RFQ response identify the DBE firms to be used on the design team by their DBE 

credentials or can RFQ make a good faith effort statement regarding the achievement and 

compliance with the 15% DBE goal? If the prime contractor is using DBE, the prime should state 

the DBE, the tasks the DBE will complete and provide their TUCP certification information. A 

good faith effort should only be used when the Prime contractor cannot obtain the 15% DBE 

goal and provide a detailed account of their outreach efforts. 

15. If a prime contractor is a DBE, does that meet the 15% DBE goal? Yes, provide your TUCP DBE 

information in the RFQ response.   



 


